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Magellan Global Fund (Closed Class) (ASX: MGF) 

Decision to proceed with conversion of Closed Class Units to Open Class Units 

Magellan Asset Management Limited ("MAM") in its capacity as responsible entity of the 
Magellan Global Fund (the "Fund") today announces its decision to proceed with the 
conversion of Closed Class Units to Open Class Units (“Conversion Proposal”) with a view 
to implementing the transaction in Q2 calendar 2024, subject to MAM's ongoing assessment 
that it remains in the best interests of members. 

Since its initial announcement on 16 October 2023, MAM has progressed its consideration of 
the relevant legal, regulatory and tax matters. The steps necessary to implement the 
Conversion Proposal include preparation of an Explanatory Memorandum, seeking judicial 
advice from the Supreme Court of New South Wales, engagement with a number of 
regulators and approval of the Conversion Proposal by members of the Fund. 

If the Conversion Proposal is implemented, it will permanently address the trading discount 
to NAV per Unit, with unitholders able to apply for and redeem units directly with MAM and 
continuing to have the ability to buy and sell units on the ASX.  

Robert Fraser, Chairman of MAM, said: “Magellan continues to be focused on ways to 
improve the experience of investors in our funds. Based on work completed to-date, we 
believe that a conversion to the Open Class will, on balance, allow many of the existing 
benefits to be retained by Closed Class unitholders, whilst at the same time, we expect to 
see their units in the Fund generally trade at a tight spread to net asset value going 
forward. We will continue to assess all legal, regulatory and tax matters, and keep 
unitholders informed as we progress.” 

Additional information on the Conversion Proposal will be set out in more detail in the 
Explanatory Memorandum and notices of meeting that will be provided to unitholders ahead 
of unitholder meetings.  
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